
SALLIE ALCORN
Houston City Council Member

At-Large, Position 5

March 25, 2024

Representative Sheila Jackson Lee
2314 Rayburn House Office Building
Washington, DC 20515

Dear Rep. Jackson Lee,

I am writing to express my support for the Trinity East Village project. This project, dedicated to providing 
senior housing, stands as a pivotal development within the broader strategy to revitalize the Cuney Homes 
area. This effort is in partnership with the Houston Housing Authority and forms a crucial part of the 
Choice Neighborhoods initiative.

The Trinity East Village project addresses the urgent need for affordable senior housing and plays a key role 
in the comprehensive redevelopment efforts in the Cuney Homes area. This development is not only crucial 
on its own merits but also exemplifies our shared commitment to innovative and inclusive housing solutions.

Trinity East Village proposes to include 90 units specifically designed for low-income seniors, which will 
significantly benefit the City of Houston and District 18 by offering income-restricted housing and tailored 
services for seniors, enabling them to age in place amidst the rising housing costs in the Third Ward. Trinity 
East Village will leverage publicly owned lands contributed by the Midtown Redevelopment Authority and 
the Houston Land Bank, specifically allocated for this project.

This funding will be instrumental in moving forward with the project, providing immense benefits to our 
senior population and the community at large.

Thank you for your attention to this important matter.

Warm Regards,

Sallie Alcorn
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